
Services and Events in October 

1st  - Harvest Festival Eucharist 10.30am 

         Evensong 6pm 

5th  - The Eucharist 9.30am 

7th  - “Cantiamo”  

8th  - Morning Praise 10.30 

12th  - The Eucharist 9.30am 

14th  - “Voci Voices” 

15th  - The Parish Eucharist 10.30am 

           Joint Service for Week of Prayer for World Peace 

           Methodist Church 6pm 

18th  - Lunchtime talk, 12noon 

19th  - No Eucharist 

22nd  - The Parish Eucharist 10.30am 

26th  - the Eucharist 9.30am 

29th  - Benefice Eucharist– Bakewell 10am 
 

 

                                         Our Harvest? 

 

 

Each Friday morning there is a prayer 

group meeting in the chancel to offer 

prayers where they are needful.   

9-9.30-am.  Everybody welcome. 

 

 

                    

Editor: Pat Bryant. 01629 815225 or pmbryant83@gmail.com 

Copy for November by 22nd October please. 

      

 

 

             
                                                                                                                             

                        

                                                                                                                                

Bishop’s Harvest Appeal 2023 
 

The Bishop’s Harvest Appeal this year is called  Trees for Life –  

Burundi. 
 

It is to help the people of the Diocese of Bujumbura plant saplings 

to protect lives and livelihoods from being washed away by seasonal 

rains. 
 

Soil erosion causes fields, crops, animals, homes and schools to  

disappear down hillsides, due to flash floods.  The trees help  

stabilise the land and , of course,  counter the effects of climate 

change. 
 

Read more by going to https://derby.anglican.org/trees  If you 

click on the Bishop of Repton’s (Bishop Malcolm) visit to this East 

African state, you may be further enthused. And who knows? He 

might come and talk to us about it! 
 

The diocese hopes to raise £5,000 towards the project. 
 

PS One of our congregation has been told of Tearfund’s project in 

Burundi, which has opened five health centres in conjunction with a 

church and community initiative. Perhaps more of that another time. 

                                                     Angela Bird 

                                                     

     Parish Pump 

october 2023 

https://derby.anglican.org/trees


Ringer's surprise! 
 

David Blackwell, a ringer from Clowne, visited Bakewell's practise 

night recently. He said he learned to ring tower bells in the 1950's 

whilst a pupil at Lady Manners School but left Bakewell shortly  

afterwards. 

On the ringing chamber wall hangs a framed 1959 photograph of 

three schoolboys being shown the tenor bell by the then tower  

captain Clyde Bateman. The tenor bell had been taken from the  

belfry to have its wooden headstock replaced with an iron one  

complete with roller bearings.  Barry Bateman, Clyde's son and a 

friend of the three schoolboys, took the photograph and donated it 

to the tower many years later. 

David was asked if he recognised any of the schoolboys in the  

photograph. Imagine everyone's surprise when David recognised him-

self in the photograph. He didn't remember it being taken but was 

delighted that his school friend Barry had recorded the occasion.  

After an evening of ringing on his old bells -the first time in over 60 

years -David left with a promise to visit Barry who now lives in Eden-

sor.  

The pictures show the framed 1959 photograph and David Blackwell 

standing with current tower captain Pauline Boyle. 

 

 

 

 

100 Club draw - Annual draw - £100 (8) 

Monthly draw 1st-£46 (11) 2nd-£23 (20) 3rd-£11.50 (54 and 30) 

 

 

 

 

Cakes 

On Saturday 14th October, Voci Voices, a quartet with piano  

accompaniment, will be performing a concert at All Saints (details 

elsewhere in Parish Pump) 

Since this is an afternoon concert, we intend to offer the  

audience a cup of tea and a slice of cake after the performance.  

If you would be prepared to offer a cake for this occasion, please 

would you have a word with Dot.  Thank you. 

Bread Maker 

Would anyone like a hardly-used Morphy Richards fastbake to 

bake their own bread?  Free except for a small donation to the 

Organ Fund.  Contact Pat 01629 815225 

Rhos Orpheus Male Voice Choir 

The choir are coming to us - probably for the last time - on  

Saturday 6th July 2024.  Make a note in your diary now.  They will 

be singing in Southwell Cathedral in the afternoon and then will 

come on to us.  They have recently sung for the King and Queen in 

Cardiff. 

They love us and we love them!  It will be great to have them one 

more time. 

Wood block 

Has anyone got a  square wooden block about 2-3inches thick that 

can go behind the lectern and greatly assist the vertically  

challenged??  

 *   *   * 

Sunday school teacher: “Suppose we want to pray to God for  

forgiveness; what do we have to do first?”  

Small boy: ”Sin.”    

                                                                     O M Witherby                         



BELL TOWER OPEN EVENING ALL SAINTS CHURCH BAKE-
WELL 

As part of Heritage Open Days, organised by the Old House Muse-

um Bakewell, the Bell Tower was opened at 6.30 on Thursday 14th 

September 2023. 

John, Pauline and the bell ringers at All Saints Church Bakewell 

provided a tour and visitors were able to sit in on the evening's bell 

ringing practice and view the workings of the magnificent clock.  

Free tickets were obtained online via the Old House Museum web-

site and visitors were amazed and fascinated by the large 'secret' 

room at the top of the staircase where the ringers maintain and 

wind the clock and maintain and ring the bells. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Organ Restoration Fund 
 

We are finally in a position to apply for grants and this week 3 

have been applied for, from Benefact Trust, Garfield Weston and 

Pilling trust, we await their decisions. 

Lunchtime talks have been successful this year with just 1 to go. 

The coffee concerts have not been as regular as in the past but 

there are 3 more to come before Christmas. We also have 3 other 

concerts in October & November so the Autumn will be musical at 

All Saints. Hopefully these will be raise a substantial amount for 

the organ fund. 

The Book stall and 100 club, continue to provide a regular income. 

 Art Group 

Out art group took a break in September but now on 

Tuesday 3rd October 

we will be back and ready to beat the winter gloom with pencil, 

paint, coffee and friendship.  We are a small group - 8 of us; men 

and women of very mixed abilities - and we would love it if you come 

along and see if you would like to join in. 
 

We meet on Tuesdays from 10-12noon in the Newark and there is a 

nominal fee of £2.50 per session which includes your coffee.  Even 

if you have never put paintbrush to paper before, come along and 

give it a go.  You will find that you get a bit better each week.  I 

know.  I’m wearing the T shirt. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

             Upward Path                                    Mont Blanc Massive 

Chatsworth woodland garden.                     Watercolour by John 

           Acrylic by Ian 

*   *   * 

Card Stall 

"Ruth and Tony Short order, wrap and price the card stall stock 

but can't be in church as often as they used to be. The card stall 

needs to be topped up from the stock in the cupboard just to the 

left of the steps as you come into church. Any member of the con-

gregation who notices gaps in the display is invited to give a hand."  



 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

Music for the autumn at All Saints 
 

We have an exciting programme of music at All Saints  for the autumn and 

something for all tastes. All of the concerts are to raise funds for the  

organ restoration fund. 

CANTIAMO will perform at 7.30pm on Saturday, 7 October.  Cantiamo  

Vocal Harmony is a flexible three voice ensemble accompanied by piano, who 

perform solos, duets and trios covering many styles of music, including 

opera, operetta, madrigals, musicals/Disney, Sacred songs and much more. 

The group was formed by Andrew Marples in January 2018 and  includes 

Canon Nigel’s daughter, Hannah. They have quickly become a very popular 

group with audiences who enjoy both the fine solo voices and the amazing 

blend when singing as an ensemble. They have performed in many local  

venues, but this will be their first concert in Bakewell. Tickets are £10, 

available from The Little Vagabond bookshop or can be reserved from Dot 

Bushen – 01629 814496/07752 674719 or from Hannah Salt – 077941 

44144 and to be paid for on the door. 

At 2.30pm on Saturday, 14 October we shall be pleased to welcome VOCI 

VOICES, a quartet of voices for all seasons, with a piano accompaniment. 

Voci Voices perform a diverse programme from the world of swing, jazz, 

movies, musicals, opera and operetta, all performed with panache and style. 

The group have performed in Bakewell once before and we are happy to 

welcome them back. Enjoy a glass of wine in the interval and/ or  a cup of 

tea and a slice of cake after the performance. Tickets are £10, from the 

Little Vagabond bookshop,  from Dot Bushen – 01629 814496/ 0775 

2674719, or on the door. More concerts will follow in November and early 

December. 

Andrea Banks It would be greatly appreciated if anyone who knew Andrea 

Banks, could visit her in the care home----"Ivonbrook" Darley Bridge (Tel 

No-01629—735770) She is pretty isolated there and in need of some  

stimulation,-a good chat, a friendly face would help her through her day. If 

you need help getting there or need instructions on how to get there, 

please telephone Hilary Bartlett on 01246-583-587.  

 

   

 

   CHRISTMAS TREE FESTIVAL – 7-17 December 2023 

 

Here we go again! The weather has definitely become autumnal, the 

nights are drawing in and our thoughts  turn to Christmas. And that 

means the fifteenth Christmas Tree Festival. The festival will be 

opened during a short service at 7pm on Thursday, 7 December 

and, as usual, the service will be followed by wine and nibbles. The 

church will then be open daily from 9.30am to 4pm ( excepting 

Thursday, when mulled wine and mince pies will be available until 

7pm, following St Anselm’s carol service that afternoon). Sunday 

opening hours will be 12 noon to 4pm. The festival will close with a 

community carol service at 6pm on Sunday, 17 December. 

Home made refreshments will be served daily in the Open Door  

café from 10am to 3.30pm ( Sunday – 12.30-3.30) 

And now  - on  bended knee – we shall need help with:- 

Unloading and positioning of trees on Monday, 4 December 

Stewarding and welcoming visitors into church 

Volunteers to help in the café, on a two shift rota – 10am – 1pm 

and 1pm to 4pm 

The provision of cakes, biscuits and mince pies 

Removal of trees and clearing up on Tuesday and Wednesday, 2 

and 3 January, 2024. 

The tree festival has become an essential part of the Bakewell tra-

dition. So many people say that it is their favourite part of the run 

up to Christmas. We hope that this year’s  festival will be as popu-

lar and successful as ever and any help you can give to achieve this 

end would be greatly appreciated. If you can offer assistance or 

have any questions, please have a word with Dot – 814496 or 07752 

674719. 


